CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF PORT HURON PARK COMMISSION

The Charter Township of Port Huron Park Commission met for its annual park tour April 22, 2018. Chairperson Nancy Collins presided.

Member's Present:

Dave Barnum, Carolyn Crowe, Tim Sassanella, Malisse Whitmore

and Nancy Collins.

Guest's Present:

Anthony Essmaker, Park Manager Hoover School and Wm P.

Thompson Pond and Ferris State Intern. Diane Goble, R.V. Park

Manager.

New Business:

Port a potties need to be ordered for parks.

Bob Lewandowski would like the horse shoe pits (double) put back in Memorial Park.

Keller Williams would like to donate benches for Memorial Park.

Bob Lewandowski received a copy of the print laid out for Wm P. Thompson Pond.

Park Reports:

R.V. Park #2:

Diane reported the electric keeps tripping at the pavilion. Diane received a quote from Russell Electric in the amount of \$2,235 for upgrade.

Roads need to be cleaned up and grated.

Memorial Park #3:

The slide will have to be removed - doesn't meet standards. It was suggested a handicapped double swing that has a seat for the parent and/or care giver. The sidewalk is already in place for wheel chair access. The cost of the swing would be \$9,975.

Motion by Crowe, support by Whitmore to purchase the handicapped swing for \$9,975.

Roll Call:

Ayes: Barnum, Collins, Crowe, Sassanella and Whitmore.

Naves:

None.

Absent:

None.

Motion carried.

The Jam Shack located in the Tot Park area was destroyed and will be removed. A suggestion of replacing it with Game Time Toddler 2, for ages 2 - 5 years of age and large enough for 20 - 25 kids at a time. See minutes from April 4, 2018 for motion.

Nancy met with Don and Nancy Duman, manager, regarding the Keller Williams group helping with clean up on May 10th starting at 8am. Discussion of the work that needs to be addressed. Lunch will be provided for the volunteers.

Wm P. Thompson Pond #4:

A discussion/suggestion to move the kayak launch to the first dock, would be more accessible for those using the launch. The sidewalk is already in place.

The donation of 10 hours of service from Capac Hardwood Lumber Company could be used for moving.

Another dock needs to be picked up and put back on the cement block.

Hoover School Park #6:

Graffiti on the slide and will need to be spray painted, also sidewalk and poles.

Basketball nets (4) will need to be replaced. Additional sand for sand box.

The park sign needs to be updated.

Cushion material under all of the play ground equipment

Suggested to have Vickie clean up flower beds.

Motion by Crowe, support by Barnum to adjourn. Motion carried.

Submitted by,

Submitted by,

Cherry Morris

Secretary

PHPCMTG:PARK TOUR APRIL2018:CLM